
     
 

 
  

 

   
  

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cambian Scarborough School Newsletter                                      Autumn/Winter Term 2020 

 COVID-19 Update 

 

 
 

Tier 2 Restrictions 

 

Meeting friends & 

family…..do NOT meet 

anyone indoors, unless 

you live with them or 

have formed a support 

bubble. Maximum of 6 

outdoors. 

 

Bars, pubs & 

restaurants…..venues 

can only serve alcohol 

with substantial meals. 

They must stop taking 

orders at 10pm and 

must close by 11pm. 

 

Travelling…..reduce the 

number of journeys you 

make where possible. 

Plan ahead and avoid 

busy times and routes 

on public transport. 

Avoid unnecessary travel 

to tier 3 areas. 

 

Education….schools, 

colleges and universities 

remain open. 

 

Work & business….. 

work from home if you 

can. 

 

 

 

Message from the Head Teacher 

We’ve had a busy term with lots of hard work and some fantastic exam results for our 

older students. Even though we were not able to hold our usual Open Afternoon this 

year, our Awards Ceremony still took place and I am pleased to say that there were 

numerous certificates to be given out to our students.  

Thank you to everyone who took part in the fund raising for Children In Need and 

helped to raise £198.50 for this very worthwhile cause. 

On the whole student behaviour has been very good this term, with many students 

either earning gold and silver awards each week or gaining all their stickers! 

With regards to COVID-19, we are currently following the rules for Tier 2 Restrictions 

and ask that all parents and carers notify us immediately if your child or any member 

of your household comes into contact with anyone with COVID-19 or displays any 

symptoms.  

I am always available to any parent or carer wishing to discuss any aspect of their 

child’s time with us, please just ask. 

Thank you to all parents and carers for your continued support. 

Keep safe and well, 

Patricia Peake,  

Headteacher. 

                                                                                                   

                                                             

 

  

Hand Washing 

Please remember to keep washing your hands at home, thorough hand washing with 

soap and water will help to keep you safe and well. 
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School of the Year Winner! 

Cambian Scarborough School is the winner of the Caretech ‘School of the Year ‘award this year! 

The award was given to us ‘for a school that has excelled in achieving positive outcomes for its students. A staff 

team that are innovative and committed to the delivery of learning outcomes and excelling in supporting and 

meeting the educational and developmental needs of their students’.  

A big thank you to every parent and carer who took the time to give us a letter, email or feedback of any kind 

which we were able to submit with our entry and to all the students who gave us comments and praise to put 

forward.       

  

Language Day 

This term in school pupils and staff enjoyed a Greek 

themed language day, they learnt some of the more 

common words and phrases from the Greek language 

and were given a variety of typically Greek foods to try 

such as; moussaka, pitta bread, traditional salads, feta 

cheese, olives, taramasalata and baklava. 

Forest School 

Despite the cooler weather, pupils have continued to 

enjoy their Forest School activities and this term have 

been shown how to responsibly build a fire and cook 

their own lunch which was a hot jacket potatoe with 

beans. 

 

 

 

Everyone has a personal best    

 

Remembrance Day 

In November all of our pupils took part in a two 

minute silence for Remembrance Day followed by a 

visit to the memorial at Oliver’s Mount where they 

were able to see the poppy wreaths. 

Anti-bullying Week 

Pupils took part in our Odd Socks Day as part of Anti- 

Bullying week along with several lessons and 

activities on the subject. Additionally pupils are also 

taking part in a school art project on the topic of  

Equality and Diversity are are completing different 

parts of a jigsaw that will eventually become a 

completed piece.    

  

 

 



     
 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Children In Need  

In October four of our year 11 pupils organised several fund raising activities for Children in Need. They baked cakes 

and biscuits to sell and organised a ‘guess how many jelly beans’ are in the jar game, a ‘guess the name of the 

dinosaur’ game as well as setting up a tombola with prizes. The pupils also made a wooden structure during their 

vocational lessons and convinced Tricia our head teacher to agree to a game called ‘sponge the head’!! There was a 

long queue….all the pupils took a turn at throwing three very wet sponges at Tricia, some of whom seemed to enjoy it 

a little too much, but it was of course all for charity! It was great to see the year 11 pupils working so well as a team 

and putting in so much effort to organise and promote these activities for the whole school to appreciate and take 

part.  A grand total of £198.50 was raised for Children in Need and additionally all the year 11’s hard work will 

contribute to the charity element of their Duke of Edinburgh Silver Award. 

Local Charitable Event 

Pupils have been bringing in toiletries to school to help to support a local charitable event run by the Scouts. These 

items have been gift-wrapped and after a period of quarantine will be distributed to elderly residents in local Care 

Homes. Thank you to everyone who donated, I’m sure the gifts will be very much apprecaited on Christmas day.  

 

  

 

Dates for your Diary 

School closes at 12noon on Friday 18th December 2020 for the Christmas holidays. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Tuesday 5th January 2021. 

School closes at 3pm on Friday 12th February 2021 for half term. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Monday 22nd February 2021. 

School closes at 12noon on Friday 26th March 2021 for the Easter holidays. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Tuesday 13th April 2021. 

School is closed for the May bank holiday on Monday 3rd May 2021. 

School closes at 3pm on Friday 28th May 2021 for half term. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Monday 7th June 2021.  

School closes at 12noon on Friday 23rd July 2021 for the Summer holidays. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Wednesday 8th September 2021. 

School closes at 3pm on Friday 22nd October 2021 for half term. 

School re-opens at 8:50am on Monday 1st November 2021. 

School closes at 12noon on Friday 17th December 2021 for the Christmas holidays. 

 

School Policies 

All school policies are available from reception.  
 

Staffing News 

We have new starter Eden Kennedy with us now, who works as a Learning Support Assistant for students who need 

1:1 support in class. All the staff wish you a very happy Christmas and a healthy new year!  


